

# **NEWSLETTER**

3 February 2023

# **Upcoming Events**

- Inter-School Athletics 6 February
- CBPS Senior Gala 17 February
- Open Day 22 February Invite interested friends.
- School Picnic 24 February

# **READ ALOUD DAY...**

The Prep school was an incredibly busy place on Wednesday morning as parents were involved in reading to the children on Read Aloud Day. It was amazing to have such a good turnout, and we even had the request to do this every week! The children loved the stories and so we simply have to do it again! Watch this space.

At the primary Campus the older children read to the younger grades in groups. It was thoroughly enjoyed by all. Thank you to all our readers who put so much effort into telling their stories!







# SWIMMING STREAMING FOR PE...and what this means...

We have decided to try a very different approach to our delivery of Physical Education by streaming the learners according to swimming ability. The reason for this unique trial is that because of COVID, there are a fairly



large number of children who have either not learnt how to swim, or are not confident nor competent in the water. The traditional way of handling these classes is splitting across gender lines. This has meant that you have highly competent swimmers in the pool with non swimmers which makes it extremely difficult to deliver a meaningful swimming experience to either grouping. We have therefore split the grade based on swimming proficiency so that every second week, each group gets to swim with learners of more similar ability. By so doing we have created the opportunity for the learners who struggle to learn together, while in the other group, the strong swimmers can use the session to train and really push themselves. We will monitor progress, but so far, this looks to be an extremely promising arrangement. Thank you to Mr. Smith for making this happen.

## SWIMMING TRAINING AND SELECTION FOR THE TEAM

A squad has been picked for the Relay Gala happening this afternoon. We selected this squad through timing the learners during their Physical Education lessons last week. This does not mean that if a learner hasn't been chosen for the gala that they will never be selected for any other inter-school gala. All the learners who are in Stream 1 are part of the school squad (*if they have chosen swimming as their sport*) and can join team swimming on a Monday afternoon and Wednesday morning. The Tuesday and Thursday afternoon sessions are for those who simply want to practise their swimming and are open to learners of all abilities. Should you feel that you are not a competent swimmer, we do have a Friday afternoon session where stroke correction is the main focus. We have a few learners who play cricket and cannot attend swimming on a Monday and Wednesday afternoon, hence an exception is made for these swimmers to attend on a Tuesday and Thursday afternoon. as we don't want to restrict the learners in other sports.



## INTER SCHOOL ATHLETICS DAY

On Monday, 6 February, the CBPS Athletics team will be attending the Inter-Schools Athletics Day with some of the details below:

Venue: Jan van Riebeeck High School Sports Field. Learners are to meet us at Jan

van Riebeeck High School Field.

Time: 8am meet and the first event is at 8:30am.

Finish: Approximately 2:30pm

Dress: Green CBPS shirt, green shorts, short white socks and sport shoes

Bring: Water bottle and cap (must be a school cap if you have one)

A tuckshop will be available. Staff attending: Ms Selepe (team manager), Mrs Manan, Mr Smith, Mr Notoko & Mr van Eck.

We will meet as a group at 8am where a CBPS sign will be visible and from there the athletes can move to their events. Please note that there is an entry fee of R20 per spectator and parking spaces are limited. Each learner will be given a sticker with their name and age group which will help the officials record their details for their various events.

# SELECTION POLICY FOR CAMPS BAY PRIMARY

At our school we have a sport policy which aims to create consistency in how we make decisions, especially with regards to selections. Please see the excerpt below for this information:

1.

#### **Selection of Teams and Players**

The school has a responsibility to all the learners, and not only those who show exceptional talent. It is therefore important that the selection policy reflect this so as to enable the school to live out this ideal.

#### 1.1 Younger Age Groups (Grade 1 – 3)

In the younger age groups, the focus is on learning to play the various sports. Some children will have had far more opportunity to do so than others. It is therefore important to give all participants opportunity to learn how the sport works and play in matches and games in order to grow the potential of the team as a whole. Merit counts for less here as it is about participation and growing the experiences of each player. There will be occasions where it will make sense to pick teams on merit, but this should not be all the time or to the disadvantage of less able children.

#### 1.2 Older Age Groups (Grade 4 – 7)

As the children get older, so competition becomes more important. Winning is the objective, as it is a result of good training and the development of skills and strategies. It is important to develop a winning culture, so that the players can see the results of their commitment and hard work. This does not mean that we never lose, but rather, that we have the belief that we can compete and that we pitch up to do so. From Grade 4 up the school will generally pick the strongest teams possible. It is also important that players that cannot make selection for these teams get the opportunity to play matches and such matches must be organised wherever possible, or players rotated when playing weaker opposition.

# FAMILY PICNIC + COOL STUFF @ THE PREP CAMPUS

Our annual family picnic is happening on Friday 24 February and we are looking forward to having a brilliant evening together. The Padel courts will be available and there will be an opportunity for parents to enjoy games and activities with the kids. We will be hosting this event at the Prep Campus and we look forward to seeing you all there. Details regarding food and the programme will follow soon.

## **WELCOME TO OUR NEW STAFF**

**Ms Thembie Dunjana** is our new music teacher and will work closely with Ms Abrahmas in the music department. She is a UCT graduate and is a performer

who focusses on jazz and neo soul. We are looking forward to seeing our music growing with her at CBPS.



Ms Wanda Klaas joins us as our new art teacher and will be taking over our refurbished art space. She also studied at UCT and is an artist in her own right. We look forward to seeing what is going to come out of our new space.

# **CONGRATULATIONS NOAH**

Congratulations to Noah Smith started racing BMX last year for the first time in the Western Cape BMX Provincial Series. The new season just started and Noah made it to the finals of the first race and took his first podium finish and received a bronze medal.

Well done Noah, proudly CBPS!



## **CRICKET RESULTS**

#### **U9 cricket CBPS vs REDDAM**

Reddam batted first and scored 38. Camps bay came into bat and scored 33. Reddam won by 5 runs. It was close game on a beautiful sunny day.

## **U10/11 CBPS vs JvR U11 B**

JvR made 70/10 after 18 overs CBPS made 74/2 after 10.3 overs CBPS won by 8 wickets Dylan 14\* Nate 13\*

Bowling figures
Nate 4/10 off 4 overs
Kian 2/10 off 4 overs
Dylan 3/4 off 2 overs

Special mention to Noah Smith who took his first wicket.



# **READING BUDDIES**

We are starting Reading Buddies for Grade 3 next week. Grade 7 learners will be in the library on Tuesday and Friday mornings from 7:30 till 7:50 to team up with a Grade 3 and listen to them read. Please bring your library book with you.



## RARE DISEASE AWARENESS MONTH

February is Rare disease awareness month and the 28th is Rare disease awareness day. You can help us raise funds by donating through this link

<u>DONATE | Rare Diseases SA</u>, or purchase stickers

Individuals | Rareness Awareness (rareaware.africa)



GRADE R
Learning about the C sound (Letterland Clever cat)









**MATHS ENGLISH** 

Give your child the KUMON advantage

Kumon offers supplementary Maths and English programmes to children of all ages and abilities. Kumon aims to give students the tools they need to enjoy learning and thrive academically!

# **KUMON study develops**

- Academic ability
- Confidence
- Independence
- Concentration
- Good study habits
- and more ...



# **CAMPS BAY**

Jeremy Nel · 073 377 1903 · kumon.co.za/camps-bay

Serving the Camps Bay Schools community since 1998



PRE-SCHOOL TO HIGH SCHOOL

FUN • COMPETITIVE • HIGH PERFORMANCE

# **Camps Bay Primary School & Prep School**

DISCIPLINE • COORDINATION • STRENGTH • FLEXIBILITY • MENTAL, PHYSICAL & EMOTIONAL WELLBEING

T: 0611986355

E: encoregymnasticsct@gmail.com www.encoregymnastics.wordpress.com

# What is Experi-Buddies?

Experi-Buddies is an educational extra-mural science programme that uses experiments to show young children that the world of science can be fun.

This is done by means of interactive projects, exciting demonstrations and basic experiments.

We aim to make your child's introduction to science an unforgettable learning experience.



# What happens in an Experi-Buddies class?

The goal during this time is to:

have as much FUN as possible.

give each child an opportunity to do at least one experiment on their OWN.

do at least one experiment that has a "WOW" factor. do experiments that cover various scientific fields such as Chemistry, Physics, Geology, Biology, Meteorology and Astronomy.

give a basic explanation of the science behind each experiment.



At the end of each lesson every child receives an "Experi-Baq" to take home. This consists of:

a weekly letter to parents explaining what we have done in class. This will provide you with the background knowledge to discuss the topic urther at home. a simple experiment with instructions that can be done at home OR the result of an experiment that was done in class.

www.experi.co.za







Love to dance but hate the pressure of exams or competitions?? Wishing to get back to ballet after a few years break??

ENQUIRE ABOUT OUR CASUAL SOCIAL BALLET CLASSES

NO PRESSURE, JUST THE JOY OF DANCE

Guaranteed fun and a great workout

Find your level, Beginner to Advanced - All ages
Free Trial

Camps Bay Classical Ballet School

Lisl Gruneberg 073 887 7551 <u>lislgruneberg@gmail.com</u>

# DIANE KNIGHT SCHOOL OF MODERN DANCE



# FOR ALL AGES AND EXPERIENCE

SPECIALISES IN EISTEDDFODS, EXAMINATIONS, MEDAL TESTS, PERFORMANCE BADGE AND CHOREOGRAPHIC COMPETITIONS!

Trained at UCT Ballet School
Danced professionally
Qualified Modern Dance teacher (AIDT): 25 yrs experience

#### **VENUES**

- PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH HALL, GARDENS
- CAMPS BAY PRIMARY & PREP SCHOOLS

CONTACT: 083 984 7597 EMAIL: DIANE.KNIGHT@LIVE.CO.ZA



MONDAYS

**OBJECTIVES** 

**BENEFITS** 

# CLASSES INCLUDE:

"Clay has always been on of her favoured activities and our house is packed full of beautiful creations..." -Patricia

"Just wanted to take this moment to thank you for all the wonderful lessons... we will both treasure our pottery!" - Nicky & Lily

"Thank you so much for last year. Adam thoroughly enjoyed all his classes with you." - Debbie

#### Children's quotes

"Can I go wash my hands? They feel funny!"

I am not my usual self today. I am usually more talkative"

"I didn't scratch (the clay), but I was lucky because I sticked it hard."

"Can you help me make a ball with this big clay?"

"Why do you always wear that skirt?"

# Clay creations

# Camps Bay Primary School Prep Campus

Reception Grade Grade 1 & 2 13.30 pm - 14.15 pm 14.15 pm - 15.00 pm

Fees: R1460 / 8 lessons

Outside on the Patio - Reception Grade Campus

Our main objective is for the children to experience the medium of clay, to have fun while learning the techniques of building. The children make functional ware as well as fun pieces - favourite subjects include animals or magical creatures and scenes built on a flat slab. Don't get me started on how much they love painting - "it's about the journey, not the destination!"

Clay Creations offers children an excellent opportunity to explore their own creativity. Additionally, they benefit by listening to instruction, processing information received, both verbally and non-verbally and concentrating while using their fine motor skills and hand eye coordination.

I offer 45 / one-hour lessons with one project being completed each week (we build and paint in the same lesson). The children's glazed work is returned to them every week. (expect at the beginning of term, which takes 2 weeks). Lessons are set out at the beginning of the term and include:

- making pinch pots
- building with coils (sausages)
- working with slabs )flat pieces of clay)

Each project is brought back to my studio to be dried, fired and glazed.



#### CONTACT COLLEEN HULLEY:

colleen@claycreations.co.za 083 415 3719













# HANDYMAN PRO ON THE GO:

- Small renovations: including
- Tiling, painting & minor plumbing
- Flooring & carpentry

**CONTACT TIM: 078 990 5594** 





# HOUSEKEEPER AVAILABLE

My one in a million char/ housekeeper could also be working for you from the end of February. Please WhatsApp Eloise on 0829576631 for more details.



- Level 3 First Aid Training
- Completed Au Pair Course at Parklands College

Ages 2-9

Available to the City Bowl, Atlantic Seaboard and Southern Suburbs

Instagram @mia.morrisonn Contact +27 62 091 8990

FURTHER INFO